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AI#E Looking Ahead

To prepare for the future, we need a transport strategy that integrates land-use, transport and
environmental planning. Our transport system needs to pass the test of sustainability to meet
the community's aspirations for high mobility and a quality living environment. The TAC is

committed to assisting the Government in pursuing these important objectives.

On the local transport scene, the TAC looks forward to the completion of planned rail projects and
measures to improve inter-modal coordination to strengthen the local transport network. We
support initiatives that strike a balance between competition and integration which should benefit

every sector of the community.

Looking beyond the border, our transport links with the Mainland have to be further enhanced
to support the ever-increasing interaction between the two places. We are pleased to learn that
the Government is actively pursuing a number of infrastructure projects to cope with the rising
cross-boundary traffic. The Hong Kong - Shenzhen Western Corridor, and the Sheung Shui to Lok
Ma Chau Spur Line, which will be completed in 2005 and 2007 respectively, will greatly facilitate
movement of freight and passenger flow across the boundary and strengthen Hong Kong's position
as a regional transportation hub. A Hong Kong - Zhuhai - Macao Bridge Advance Work Coordination
Group has been set up to take forward advance planning for the Bridge. The feasibility of a new

express railway connecting Hong Kong and Guangzhou via Shenzhen is also under study.

As the Chief Executive-in-Council's adviser on major transport matters, we will continue to play
our part in tendering impartial advice with a view to further enhancing Hong Kong's transport

system.
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